
 
I cannot describe the outrage that myself and friends are expressing toward SB 941. This bill will 
do nothing to control the illegal exchange of guns. Weapons are obtained through theft, peer to 
peer, and other illegal means. Criminals will not be effected by SB 941. What it does is put 
horrendous burdens on small businesses, law enforcement, and honest citizens. I cannot imagine 
having to go through a background process to give an heirloom rifle to a family member! Or 
have to go through the same process to give a pistol to a craftsman to have a holster made. This 
bill serves no purpose other than a hidden tax and a feel-good talking point at re-election. 
 
I strongly urge this bill be amended to eliminate the emergency clause so the bill can be brought 
to a vote of the people through a referendum. The use of the emergency clause is inappropriate 
and bad legislative process. 
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